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PHILADELPHIA ELECTRIC COMPANY
2301 M ARKET STREET

P.O. BOX 8699

PHILADELPHI A. PA.19101

SHIEsDS L. DALTROFF

ELacTasc Pn o c oN

January 3, 1980

Docket Nos. 50-277
50-278

IE Bulletin 79-28

Mr. Boyce H. Grier, Director
Office of Inspection & Enforcement
Region I
United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission
631 Park Avenue
King of Prussia, PA 19406

Dear Mr. Grier:

This letter is in response to IE Bulletin 79-28, forwarded to
us on December 7, 1979 concerning the p os sible malfunction of
NAMCO Model EA 180 limit switches at elevated temperatures. The
" Actions to Be Taken by Licensees" and our response are treated
sequentially.

Actions g B_e,Taken h Licensees

1. Determine if your facility has installed or plans to
install NAMCO EA 180 switches in any safety-related
equipment located inside or outside containment,
including valve p osition indicating circuitry related to
containment isolation valves.

]{ [ }}}Response

NAMCO EA 180 switches have not been installed and there are no
plans to install them in safety-related equipment.

2. If such switches are identified, examine the f ou r digit
number stamp ed on the conduit boss of the switch
housing. If this number falls between 02-79 and 08-79,
replace the t op gasket of the switch in accordance with
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the manuf actu re r 's recommendations provided in the
enclosed letter.

Response

Not applicable since we do not have NAMCO EA 180 switches in
safety-related equipment.

3. Submit your plans and p rograms , including schedules for
corrective actions, regarding your findings in response
to Items 1 and 2 above.

Response

Not applicable since we do not have NAMCO EA 180 switchos in
safety-related equipment.

Very truly you rs ,
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cc: US Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Office of Inspection & Enforcement
Division of Reactor Operations Inspection
Washington, DC 20555
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